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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF BILL# 25-0036

Property Taxes – Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force
TO: Chair McCray, Vice Chair Schleifer, and Members of the Budget & Appropriations Committee

FROM: Ioana Petricel

OPENING: My name is Ioana Petricel. I am a resident of Baltimore City District 14, as well as an employee of Johns Hopkins University I am submitting this testimony in support of Council Bill 25-0036- Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force, and strongly urge a favorable report with no weakening amendments.
As a resident of Baltimore and an employee of one of the institutions who would be affected by this Bill, I have firsthand experience witnessing the discrepant services available to University staff as opposed to the residents of my neighborhood. I am able to call a JHU shuttle, or rely on multiple existing routes of JHU buses for regular transit. My neighbors do not have this privilege – when they go to the same location for medical care, or to visit a relative, their commutes can last upwards of an hour – and my neighborhood (Remington) is particularly well connected to the bus network. 
I am a public health professional, and recently attended the mayor’s budget town hall, where I spoke with the Department of Health on many of the improvements that they’re planning on undergoing in this coming year. If institutions like Johns Hopkins were to pay their fair share, city programming would be able to get a jump start – and it’s notable to say that Johns Hopkins often makes money off the hard work of our Baltimore City Health Department by being able to conduct research on programming and publish papers – this money should be reinvested into the city. 
I believe that Bill 25-0036 is a critical outlet for Baltimore City to reinvest in its people and commit to residents who pay their fair shares that tax-exempt institutions who use $47 million in city services each year should not be treated any differently than Baltimore’s own residents. I urge this committee to consider me and my neighbors – Bill 25-0036 would allow for growth in the Department of Transportation and increase bus routes, so that I and my neighbors can finally have parity getting to the hospital. 
I respectfully urge this committee to pass Council Bill #25-0036 without any weakening amendments.
